
CITY OF OAKLAND 
COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT 

TO: 
ATTN: Deborah Edgerly 
FROM: 
DATE: January 6,2004 

RE: 

Office of the City Manager 

Office of the City Manager, Risk Management Division 

SUPPLEMENTAL INFORMATION REGARDING THE RISK MANAGEMENT 
INCENTIVE PROGRAM (FY 2001/02) WITH ALTERNATIVES INCLUDING 
THE PHOENIX MODEL 

SUMMARY 

At the regular City Council Meeting of November 4th, staff presented the Risk Management 
Incentive Program Report forwarded from the Finance Committee of October 14‘h. At this 
meeting, public speakers from People United For a Better Oakland (“Pueblo”) advocated that the 
Council should adopt the cost allocation plan developed and implemented by the City of 
Phoenix. Council directed that staff research the Phoenix model and come back to the Council 
with further recommendations. This report outlines the Phoenix model for consideration as an 
alternative. 

FISCAL IMPACTS 

The July 22,2003 report outlined the fiscal impact of the original program alternatives. As 
discussed in previous reports, the original proposal (Option A) would result in a budget loss of 
$426,668 for the Oakland Police Department in (FY 03-04), a loss of $10,186 for the Oakland 
Fire Department (FY 03-04), and a loss of $207,782 for the Public Works Agency (FY 03-04). 

The simple cost allocation system (Option B) would have no immediate fiscal impact as the 
project could be accomplished with current staffing and would not begin until the next mid-cycle 
budget adjustment. Future impacts would be minimal because the departments would be 
budgeted for the estimated annual cost of the program. 

The complex cost allocation system (Option C), would entail a start-up cost of approximately 
$20,000, which would come from the General Liability Fund to fund an appropriate actuarial 
consultant. The resulting budget adjustments and targets for the departments would not occur 
until the next opportunity to impact the budget, presumably, the mid-cycle review. A great deal 
of additional staff time from Risk Management and the Budget office would be required for this 
alternative 

Alternative D involves no cost allocations and therefore has no fiscal impact. 

Alternative E, (The Phoenix Model), would have no fiscal impact as it does not require taking 
operational money out of a department that expended more than was anticipated. 
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